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NIS	WINS	INTERNATIONAL	 SCHOOL	AWARD

Mr McLellan	was	in	London	for	the	International	School	Awards	2020	event	
on	January	20.	The	panel	of	14	judges	was	chaired	by	Emeritus	Professor	
Jeff	Thompson	CBE,	University	of	Bath.	NIS	was	shortlisted	and	won	the	
Strategic	Leadership	Initiative	Award.	Our	Initiative	was	described	as	‘An	
initiative	designed	to	transform	learning	and	develop	talent	by	focusing	on	
strategy,	embedding	it	around	the	key	ideas	of	inclusion,	creative	thinking	
and	personal	excellence	which	has	led	to	student-centred improvements	
including	a	student-led	inquiry	programme,	partnerships	with	industry,	and	
the	development	of	service-driven	social	enterprise.’	NIS	was	the	only	China	
based	school	to	win	an	award.

Happy	Year	of	the	Rat
Chinese	Lunar	New	Year	 is	always	a	time	of	great	celebration	at	NIS.	Our	
assemblies	are	wonderful	community	events	that	remind	us	of	the	cultural	
richness	of	our	host	country,	China.

To	all	our	community	from	all	the	staff	at	NIS	 Xin	Nian Kuai Le.

新年快乐

Laurie	McLellan
lauriemclellan@nanjing-school.com

Nanjing	International	School	receives	
International	School	Award	2020



Upcoming Events:
The Upcoming Week is 
W21
Wednesday 12th February
GCD	Up	@	NIS	- Cancelled
ISA	Writing	Test	Begins
New	Parents	iPad	Training
Thursday 13th February
GCD	Up	@	NIS	- Cancelled
Friday 14th February
GCD	Up	@	NIS	– Cancelled
Saturday 15th February
Community	 Swimathon

We are delighted to welcome over 
20 new students to NIS this week
for the new semester!

Facility	Notice
Access	to	School	Campus	will	be	closed from	27th Jan.	to	

2nd Feb.
However,	there	will	be	daily	access	(0530h	to	2120h)	to	

the	Fitness	Room,	Level	3	in	the	Center	for	NIS	
Community	members.

Following	discussions	at	SLT	Meeting,	all	water	
dispensers	will	be	removed	from	school	until	we	return	
from	holiday.

alexchen@nanjing-school.com



Novel	Coronavirus----Practice	usual	precautions	

	

Recently	an	illness,	identified	as	a	“novel	coronavirus,”	has	had	an	occurrence	in	China.	
Though	transmission	potential	and	modes	of	transmission	remain	unclear,	practicing	the	
following	usual	precautions	is	advised:	
	

• Avoid	close	contact	with	people	suffering	from	respiratory	infections	
• Wash	hands	frequently	
• Cook	food	and	reheat	the	food	thoroughly	
• Practice	good	cough	etiquette	(wear	masks,	maintain	distance,	cover	coughs	and	

sneezes	with	tissues	or	clothing,	and	wash	hands)	
• All	individuals	planning	travel	should	seek	advice	on	the	potential	hazards	in	your	

chosen	destinations	and	understand	how	best	to	protect	your	health	
	
For	more	information,	please	have	a	look	at	this	site	from	the	World	Health	Organization		
https://www.who.int/health-topics/coronavirus.	Unfortunately,	even	with	the	best	care,	
viruses	can	make	us	sick.	If	symptoms	appear,	see	a	physician.		Please	keep	in	mind	the	
guidelines	below	when	deciding	if	your	child	should	come	to	school.		Any	child	with	the	
following	symptoms	should	stay	home:	
		

• A	fever	100	degrees	or	higher.	A	child	should	not	come	back	to	school	until	the	
temperature	is	normal	for	24	hours	without	medication.		

• Vomiting	or	diarrhea	
• A	frequent	cough	
• Any	rash	accompanied	by	a	fever	
• Ear	pain	and/or	eye	drainage	
• Sore	throat	with	a	fever	and/or	rash	

			
Here	at	school,	we	have	put	additional	infectious	illness	protocols	in	place	and	are	in	
constant	communication	with	the	local	Board	of	Health	as	well	as	iSOS	in	Beijing.	Please	
feel	free	to	contact	our	School	Nurse	with	medical	queries	and	Mr.	Bratton	with	any	other	
questions.	
	
Many	Thanks,	
	
	
Ellen	Zhang	Nurse@nanjing-school.com	
Kasson	Bratton	kassonbratton@nanjing-school.com		
	
	
	





dannyclarke@nanjing-school.com



dannyclarke@nanjing-school.com



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Grades	2	to	5	Production	(Friday	March	6th,	2020)	
 

 

        In	class	we	have	been	running	through	all	of	our	performance	pieces,	
making	

												sure	that	everyone	has	memorized	all	of	their	lines,	lyrics,	
choreography	and	stage	directions.			

									
									We	have	also	been	working	on	performing	with	expression.	

							 	
Please	encourage	your	child/children	to	practice	their	parts	at	home.	

	
All	song	lyrics,	choreography	and	lines	will	be	made	available	on	the		

PS	Performing	Arts	edublog	
http://share.nanjing-school.com/pypperformingarts/grade-2-to-5-

production/	
and	under	the	activities	section	on	seesaw.	

	
	

4	school	weeks	to	go!	
	

Ms.	Heidi	(Director)	–	heididean@nanjing-school.com	 	
Mr.	Norbraten	(Assistant	Director)	–	tyenorbraten@nanjing-school.com	

 
	 





Talent Show
MS/US

7PM on March 18, 2020

Audition: February 18th

darrenhornell@nanjing-school.com
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Since August 2019, the Activities Office has already organized overnight trips for students. 
In the new year, we have many more exciting events and tournaments planned. 
 
In order to plan these trips, it is important to have the students’ current travel info. We have 
the documentation used for Discover China. However, if your child has since been issued a 
new paspsort, visa or ID card, please send us photos. 

 

Please follow these simple steps to update the travel information on Veracross: 

	

FOREIGN	passport	holders:	

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
	

Important Information  
about Travel Documentation 

   	

Step 1: 
	
    Log into Veracross via https://accounts.veracross.com/nis/portals/login 
 

Go to “Update Family Profile” then “Citizenships & Passports” 
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Step 2: 
 
Add or update passport information: 
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Step 3:  
 
Add or update China visa information : 

 
	
	

 
China PR Card Holders: 

If your child holds a Foreign Permanent Resident ID Card(s)中华人民共和国外国人永久居
留证 issued by Ministry of Public Security. Please ensure that it is valid. If a new card has 
been issued, please send the Activities Office a photo. 
the sample is shown as below: 
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Anna Yuen, Activities Coordinator  
annayuen@nanjing-school.com  
 
Elaine Liu, Secretary to the Activities Coordinator 
elaineliu@nanjing-school.com 
	

Hongkong, Taiwan & Macau Citizens 
HONG KONG, MACAU and TAIWANESE students MUST use Chinese Government 
issued ID card as the ONLY form of valid travel document for trips on China Mainland. 
If you have renewed the ID card since November 1st, please send the Activities Office 
a photo of the new ID Card. 

Please see the samples below: 

 

 

 

																							 																												 	

For Hongkong and 
Macau resident For Taiwan resident 

Chinese Students 
Children have Chinese ID cards, we have had the photos records from Discover China 
Trip in Activties Office , If you have renewed the ID card since November 1st, please send 
the Activities Office a photo of the new ID Card(front+ backside). 

Please see the Chinese ID Samples: 

                                  

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact the Activities Office. 
 
Thank you for your understanding! 
	



 
 
 
 

CONNECT . 

SHARE . 

CELEBRATE . 

There is always 
something happening 
on campus and in our 
community. Stay 
abreast of the latest by 
following the NIS 
Official WeChat 
Account.  

NIS WECHAT 
Get updated on news and upcoming events 

 

Scan the QR Code 
to follow, and stay 
tuned!  

janedai@Nanjing-school.com



ptapresident@nanjing-school.com

 

2019-2020         
PTA COMMITTEE
President: Benedicte 
Thomasson
Vice President: Yvonne 
Zollner
Vice President: Gina Ryu
Vice President: Ying Liu
Treasurer: Gina Policelli 
Secretary: Jo Laycock
Cupcakes: Lotus Needham 
Klysner
Bulletin: Georgina 
Christensen
PTA Shop : 
Therese Turesson
Catherine Meyer
Yao Ceng

To  join the volunteer group for any of our PTA events, please contact Benedicte Thomasson, Yvonne 
Zollner, Gina Policellli or Sue Northcott. Or contact us on at ptapresident@nanjing-school.com

PTA SHOP 

PTA Shop Hours 

Tuesday 2:00 - 3:00 

Friday 2:30 - 3:30 

WEEK 20

 

Happy Lunar New Year!  
Have a wonderful holiday & a successful 

year of the Rat! 

• PTA Coffee Morning is on Wednesday February 26th at 
8:15am in the centre cafe. Please join us for a coffee and to hear 
school administrators & teachers speak about current school issues.     

• Open Gym Night for Middle and Upper School (Grades 6-12) will 
be held on Friday 14th of February. This event replaces the MS and 
US dances (which have been cancelled). Sport, food and other 
activities will be available. Tickets will be on sale from Monday 10th 
of February and further information will be available soon. Parent 
volunteers for this event should contact Yvonne Zollner or 
ptapresident@nanjing-school.com.

• International Day 
The NIS community is made up people from 31 different nationalities 
and we hope to celebrate each one at International Day on Saturday 
April 18th. We are seeking volunteers to co-ordinate this event. 
Please email us at ptapresident@nanjing-school.com if you are able 
to help. 

• PTA Birthday Cupcakes 
Happy Birthday to our community members with a February 
birthday! Cupcakes for students & teachers with be available outside 
the library during morning tea break on Thursday 13th of February. 
Please note, these cupcakes are only available for teachers & 
students with birthdays in February.

PTA EVENTS 

Coffee Morning - 8:15am  

Wednesday 26th February 
Birthday Cupcakes - Thursday 

13th of February 



Lunch Menu
https://www.nischina.org/community/food-
services/lunch-menu

Community Events
https://www.nischina.org/community/comm
unity-activities

Swimming Pool
Calendar
https://www.nischina.org/learning/activities/a
thletics/swimming



     Name: ________________________ Class: ______ 
 
 
 

GRACE JIANG CANCER TREATMENT APPEAL 
SWIM-A-THON SATURDAY 15.02.2020 

 
Welcome Swim-a-thon 2020 participants. 
 
Our goal is to raise as much money as possible for the Grace Jiang Cancer Treatment Appeal.  
A sponsor is someone that pays you for your participation in a task or event.  
A participant is someone that does the task or event and asks people to sponsor them. 
A swim-a-thon is an event where you raise money by swimming a certain number of laps It may be 25 metres 
or a width lap / small pool length for younger students.  Date: Saturday 15.2.2020 @ NIS pool.  
Top 3 distances per gender earn a trophy! 
 
Here is an example of a sponsor form that a participant collected for 5 laps in a swim-a-thon: 
Sponsor Name Email/ grade/ room Amount 

per lap (¥) 
Total 

Amount (¥) 
Collected 

(¥) 
John Smith 7B 2.00 10 √ 
Mum home 2.00 10 √ 
Dad home 3.00 15 √ 
Aunty Mary mary@funaunt.com 1.00 5 √ 
Ming Ping Pong 9C Single 

donation 
25 √ 

Susie Q 12A 3.00 15 √ 
TOTAL RAISED 75 √ 

 
Planning 

� Set realistic, achievable goals for how many laps/widths you would like to swim 
� Set your goal for how much money you would like to raise. 
� You may also like to work out how many sponsors you want to chase up and choose a smaller number 

of sponsors who pay more. 
Process 

� All students/staff/parents collect sponsor names on the sponsor form outside school hours. 
� Sign up for a time slot on Veracross.  Click here to sign up, first come first serve for each time slot. 

Advanced swimmers may sign up for several time slots (11.00-14.30). 
� Swim laps / widths & pick up your participation band from the friendly NIS pool staff. 
� Collect all the promised money in a sealed labelled envelope (name, amount raised) & hand the money 

to the cashier window for Account: Grace Jiang Fund. 
Reflection 

� For students, this activity counts as a volunteering experience. Students need to make sure they record a 
reflection and upload evidence on Managebac. 
 

Available Time slots: for Saturday 15.2.2020 
 

Small	Pool	
9:00-10:30	

Big	Pool	Width	
10:00-10:30	

Big	pool	Length	
11:00-14:30	

 
Pick up your sponsor sheet from reception in the Center. 
 

Cashier’s opening hours: MON, WED, FRI : 08.00-11.30 & 12.30-16.00   TUE & THU: 12.30-16.00 
 
Any further Question please contact: 
Kathrin Lammers: KathrinLammers@Nanjing-School.com 
Peggy Chen: PeggyChen@Nanjing-School.com 

 
 



suenorthcott@Nanjing-school.com



suenorthcott@Nanjing-school.com


